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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:   2017/5238/P

Address:           11 Mansion Gardens     NW3

Description:      A/C units

Case Officer:
 Ben Farrant



Date:   9 March 2018

This application relates to 3 A/C units fixed to the external wall of this house, facing Hampstead Heath.

The noise impact report attached to the application indicates that the equipment would emit an unacceptable degree of noise, in an area notable for its quiet stillness, especially in view of the public access to the adjoining area of Heath.  For this reason we call for refusal.   

What is far more serious, however, is the situation relating to your refusal of the applicant’s proposal to create 2 off-street car parking spaces in the garden, adjacent to the Heath.  The spaces have nevertheless been constructed, and used on a permanent basis.

We refer to application  2016/2614/P, opposed by us on 24 June 2016.  In this letter, we also referred to other proposals (windows and 1st floor balcony/terrace), which have been constructed without permission.

We also refer to applications 2016/4976/P, 2016/4977/P and 2016/4978/P (garage conversion, car parking and conservatory); see our objection letter of 27 September 2016.  Again, no permissions granted.

We note that a neighbour, Mr. Portianoi, has also written to you, to object to the lack of Enforcement .  We support his statement fully.

The fact is that the applicant, Mr. Bloomfield, seems to have ridden roughshod over the Planning process and acted unlawfully by proceeding with several items of work without permission.

We call for immediate Enforcement action, as well as refusal of the current application

